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CATOCTIN MOUNTAIN
District Committee Meeting Attendance
November 27, 2012

	Name
	District Committee Position
	Present

	Fred Broadrup
	District Chairman and Camping Promotions Chair
	X

	Tim Richardson 
	District Director
	X

	Russ Ingram 
	District Commissioner
	X

	John Huggins 
	Health & Safety
	

	Bill Desmond 
	Vice Chair – Program and Merit Badge Dean
	X

	Randy Johnson 
	Chair Activities & Civic Service
	X

	Ron Layman 
	Chairman for District Dinner, District Breakfast & Camporees
	X

	Gary Leishman 
	Alumnae Chair
	X

	Ken White, Sr. 
	Disability Chairman
	

	Robert Marsh 
	Scouting for Food
	

	John Stalnaker 
	Super Derby Master and STEM Coordinator
	

	Shawn Youngberg 
	Chair Inter-Troop Sports & Award of Merit Cmte plus Dist. rep to NCAC Int’l Scouting Cmte
	X

	Dan Speace 
	Advancement & Recognition Committee Chair
	X

	Norm Feldser 
	Chair, Eagle Scout Board of Review  
	

	Jim Robbins 
	Scouter Recognition and Publicity
	X

	John Ortiz 
	Chairman Camping & Outdoor Activities
	

	Mike Deegan 
	Cub World Promotion Day Camp
	

	Steve Crowe 
	Shooting Sports Advisor
	X

	Don Homce 
	High Adventure
	

	Damon Allen 
	Boy Scout Training Chair and Frederick County Venture Officers Association (FCVOA)
	X

	Colby Child 
	District Training Chair
	

	Shawn Matlock 
	Cub Scouts Training
	

	David Place 
	Venturing Training
	

	David Young 
	National Youth Leader Training
	

	Mike Haderlie 
	Varsity Training
	X

	Billy Noland
	Wood Badge Liaison
	

	Janice Gilsdorf 
	Hornaday Advisor
	

	Paul Smith 
	LDS Training Liaison
	

	Debbie Crabb 
	Vice Chair – Membership
	X

	Becky Stalnaker 
	Join Scouting Coordinator
	

	Vicky Carswell 
	Webelos to Scout Transition Chair
	

	Helen Dickens 
	New Unit Organizer
	

	Alan Ashley 
	Chaplain and Relations Committee Chair
	

	Amy Spessard 
	Catholic Liaison
	

	Ed Fisher 
	LDS Church Liaison
	

	Magaly Green 
	Hispanic Liaison
	

	Jim Macgillivray 
	Vice Chairman, Marketing
	

	Linda Sundergill 
	Editor of The Blue Blaze
	X

	Brian Groover 
	Webmaster
	

	Linda Morgan 
	Vice Chair – Finance
	X

	
	Popcorn Kernal
	

	Paul Smith
	LDS Training Liaison
	X

	Bert Anderson 
	Special Events Steering Committee
	

	Doug O’Connor 
	OA Chapter Advisor
	X

	Alex Mahew
	OA Chapter Chief and youth representative to District Committee
	X

	Steve McGowan
	COR Troop 324
	

	Bob Rosato
	COR Unit  470
	X

	Jim Sundergill
	COR Pack 1055
	X



Call to Order
The meeting was called to order promptly at 7:30 PM by Chairman Fred Broadrup.

Opening
The opening was conducted by Ron Layman who reminded us that this month celebrates the birthday of the US Army.  Ron then led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes prior meeting 10/23/12
The October meeting minutes had been sent electronically and there were no corrections or revisions.  Debbie Crabb moved that they be accepted; Ron Layman seconded.  They were approved unanimously.

District Chairman Remarks
1. Fred is preparing a summary of the November Roundtable panel discussion; he will have it sent out to general distribution when complete.
2. The Baltimore cruise for next Summer is a “Go” since there are now sign-ups.
3. If anyone is not getting a copy of the meeting minutes or the agendas, they should let the Webmaster know.

Sub-committee meeting break-out

Committee Reports (Vice-chairs)
Program -- Bill Desmond
Bill noted that District Training Chair Colby Child could not be present but sent in a written report.  It is attached at the end of these minutes.

Bill then turned the floor over to Damon Allen who reported that:
· the Venturing Officers Association had completed their bylaws on Nov. 20
· Venturing After Dark was a great success with 54 youth and members from two Councils in attendance
· a “Corps of Discovery” is being formed which will be the Venturing honor society; complete information will be in The Blue Blaze
· the next VOA meeting will be on Dec. 18

Steve Crowe briefly reported that the Council Shooting Sports Committee has become dysfunctional

Billy Noland reported:
· 4 members from CM have graduated from the Fall Wood Badge course and are now working their tickets
· The next Wood Badge course will be 4/12-14/2013 and 5/17-19/2013; the SM for that course will be Steve Summers
· The Fall Wood Badge course will be 10/10-12/2013 and 11/7-9/2013; the SM for that course will be Dom Caridi

Randy Johnson reported that 58,000 pounds of food had been collected under the Scouting For Food program.  That is down from the 78,000 pounds collected last year.

Shawn Youngberg then reported:
· there had been a good turnout of Boy Scouts for the ping pong tournament but only 2 Cub Scouts had shown up.  He felt that more publicity about Cub participation will solve this problem next year
· the bowling tournament is scheduled for 12/27/2013
· basketball is scheduled for 1/21/2013 and he will need help for that event

Doug O’Connor reminded everyone that interviews for Goshen staff will be held on 1/21/2013.

Bill Desmond then noted that the District Breakfast will be held in February.  He concluded the Program Committee report by stating that his committee was in favor of the Appalachian Trail hiking proposal set out by Fred at last month’s District Committee meeting.

Membership – Debbie Crabb
Debbie stated that AT District is putting together another Tiger Hunt in Baker Park this Spring.  She will provide more details as they become available.  Debbie also noted that we need 100 more youth to make our year end goal.  Everyone was asked to contact their units to make sure all youth applications were turned in.
 
Marketing – Belinda Matlock
Belinda was not present but Publicity Chair Jim Robbins passed around a notebook which he has started with news clippings concerning Scouting in Frederick county with an emphasis on CM District.  He asked that Committee members collect clippings for him to put in the notebook.

Finance – Linda Morgan
Linda said that we still need FOS chairs and a Popcorn Kernel.  Tim Richardson informed us that the George Delaplaine Dinner had grossed $71,000 with one gift still outstanding.



District Commissioner report – Russ Ingram
Russ stated that the commissioner Corps is in the midst of rechartering the units.  
· There will be turn in days on 12/15/2012, 1/5/2013, 1/19/2013 and 1/26/2013.  The time for turn in will be 8:00 am till 11:30 am on those days.  The turn in location will be at the North Frederick LDS chapel.  
· Russ has the access codes for all units
· Linda Sundergill will send an email to all units advising them that Russ has the recharter codes
· The recharter packets were available at the December Roundtable
· The units were able to get on line on 12/1 to start the rechartering process
· All leaders must be trained in their primary position and all must have up to date Youth Protection Training

Old Business
Fred made the following motion:
“Motion to endorse CMD support of section hiking of entire Appalachian Trail.  If AT District decides to participate, they will hike southern half from Maryland and CMD will hike Northern half from Maryland.”
Jim Robbins seconded the motion.

Under discussion, Ron Layman clarified that a unit can do any portion of the Trail even if AT participates.  After further discussion, the kickoff date was set for 2014.

Under the vote, the motion passed unanimously.

New Business
Nominating Committee Chairman submitted the attached 2013 District Committee roster for approval.  It was passed unanimously.

Fred raised the question of whether or not District event plan review should continue as part of the District Committee meetings.  It was agreed to keep the review in the agenda in the future but the focus of the review will be whether or not event coordinators need any help from the District Committee.

District Event plan review
1 month out
11/30 Silver Beaver nominations due
[bookmark: _GoBack]12/1   Popcorn distribution
12/11 Roundtable
12/13 District Commissioners meeting
12/15 Recharter turn in
12/15 Calendar dates for 2013 to webmaster 
12/18 District Committee Meeting
12/19 Recharter turn in
12/19 Popcorn payment due
2 months out
1/5 OA Banquet
1/5 Recharter turn in
1/8 Roundtable
1/10 Commissioners meeting
1/19 Recharter turn in
1/22 District Committee meeting
1/26 Recharter turn in

Next meeting 12/18/12

Adjourn 8:55 pm.









Respectfully submitted,
Jim Sundergill,
District Scribe


Report on Venturing (pg. 1 of 2)
Bill,
 I just wanted to send you my report on the Venturing Program ahead of time since my chances of delivering it to you at the District Committee Meeting is slim to none.
 The Frederick County VOA had an extremely productive meeting this past Tuesday.  More was accomplished in two hours than in the last few months.  Reviews were conducted on the Fall Camporee (Iron Chef Camporee) where we briefly discussed on what we can do to better plan for a future camporee.  Venturing After Dark was also discussed (brief below).  The date for the next Venturing After Dark has been set- November 2013.  The Officers of the FCVOA also wrapped up on the idea of a unique recognition for Venturers and Advisors within the AT and CM Districts (the brief is also listed below).  Lastly, the FCVOA reviewed, modified, and amended changes to the Bylaws, which are now being completed.
 Venturing After Dark was a smashing success for the FCVOA!!  We had a total of seven Crews attend!!  Fifty-four participants from crews of the NCAC and BAC had a fantastic time participating in the Chili cook-off, costume contest, and the pumpkin carving contest.  Flexibility was the key to the success of this event.  Some Crews arrived late but had a blast!!  Everyone enjoyed navigating the corn maze, firing the two pumpkin cannons, playing games, and making new friends.  The event was wrapped up with a bonfire where everyone roasted s'mores!  The farm showed a movie and most of the participants went to watch it.  Next Year's Venturing After Dark will take place on Saturday 2 November at the same location.  The FCVOA will be focusing on creating an informative document that will explain the purpose of the event and the activities to all Crews that sign up.  We need to focus on advertising to the Crews within Frederick County since only two Crews from Catoctin Mountain attended and none from AT.  
 The Frederick County VOA has established a unique recognition for all Venturers and Advisors who show dedicated Servant Leadership to the Venturing Program.  It is called the Corps of Discovery.  The Officers discussed and decided on utilizing a nomination procedure for the recognition.  A list of minimum requirements have been created for youth and adults to meet in order to be nominated.  This aspect of the Corps of Discovery is designed to recognize Venturers and Advisors for their dedication and commitment to the Venturing Program.  The rough draft will be reviewed next month with another Advisor to see if we need to make amendments to adjustments.  The goal of this award is not just to recognize those worthy of being Servant Leaders but to help Promote and Create a Corps of Discovery Honor Society.  This award is temporary and 



Report on Venturing (pg. 2 of 2)
there will be a transition from a recognition to an honor society in the near future.  The FCVOA plans to give a presentation to both District Committees within the next two months, as late as February, about the Corps of Discovery.
 Lastly, The FCVOA has completed its final review, adjustments, modifications, and amendments to their bylaws.  The final draft is being written by the Secretary of the FCVOA and should be available within a week or two.  One of the articles states that the Officers need to attend their respective District Committee Meetings every quarter.  We are making plans to be able to make our first visit (since last spring) to both DC meetings for either January or February.  
 One more thing that was not mentioned earlier, the FCVOA is putting together a list of Venturing Functions that Crews within Frederick County should take advantage of.  Events include; Lock-ins, Summits, Phenomenons, Trainings, etc.  Our goal is to get one of these adverts out to both District News Letters to promote activities and to encourage crews to attend them.  We hope to be able to update the advert every two months.  The last one was submitted back in September.  
 The next meeting for the Frederick County VOA will be on Tuesday 18 December where we will work on strategies to promote venturing within our two districts, focusing on the LDS Crews and how they can take advantage of the Program.  We would like to be able to utilize the District's Crew of the Year criteria (from both districts) to help units attend more activities and to accomplish more within the program.  We will also be preparing our presentations for the two District Committees in January or February.
 I hope that I will be able to give a brief presentation on the success of the FCVOA at the District Committee Meeting this coming Tuesday.  I would also like to ask the committee for their permission and welcome for the Officers to present their speeches in January or February 2013.
 I'll see you on Tuesday.
 YIS,
Damon R. Allen


Report from District Training Committee

Bill,
Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend tomorrow night’s meeting.  Kathy is away on assignment and I have two other schedule conflicts.  It also appears that I will not be at RT, as I will be away on assignment to our NM office.
My Report:
11/2-4 IOLS
                30 students enrolled; 26 attended.  All attendees completed.  Good feedback at end will enable staff to grow and provide better training
                Budget to be completed this week and submitted no later than M 12/3; earlier is goal
NCAC Trng Cmte mtg 11/29
                Teleconf held due to holiday
                Focus on Req Trng stats
                                Records still improving but not real-time
                National new db not foreseen until 1st qtr of ’13, if then
RT trng continues
Calendar distributed
Distributed alternative training sites and dates for IOLS
Dist trng db work on hold due to time conflicts
Dist Trng web-page not current, but contains contact info
Dave Young, Dist BS Youth Trng Coordinator going through WB, will make Dist JLT ticket item
                Doug O’Connor offered DC trng 10/20
That is about it.  Thanks for understanding and supporting me with this.
I remain, Yours in Scouting,
Colby A. Child, Jr., M.A.A
District Leadership Training Chair
Catoctin Mountain District
National Capital Area Council
Boy Scouts of America
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POSITION					NAME
Field Director Mtn West			Brian McGuire
	
District Director				Tim Richardson
District Chairman				Fred Broadrup
District Commissioner				Russ Ingram
District Vice Chairman		
	
Health & Safety Chairman			John Huggins
	
Vice Chairman, Program			Bill Desmond
Activities & Civic Service		OPEN
STEM Program				John Stalnaker
Awards Dinner & Annual Breakfast	Ron Layman
Alumni Chair				Gary Leishman
Scouting For Food Chair		Robert Marsh
Pinewood Derby Chairman		John Stalnaker
Inter-Troop Sporting Events		Shawn Youngberg
International Scouting			Shawn Youngberg
Advancement & Recognition		Dan Speace
Merit Badge Dean			Bill Desmond
Special Needs/Disability Chairman	Ken White, Sr.
Eagle Scout Board of Review		Norm Feldser
Scouter Recognition			Jim Robbins
Religious Emblems Coordinator		Alan Ashley
Hornaday Award Program		Janice Gilsdorf
Award of Merit Review			Shawn Youngberg
Camping & Outdoor Activities		Doug O' Connor
Camping Promotion			Fred Broadrup
Day Camp				Mike Deegan
Cub World Promotion			Mike Deegan
District Camporees			Ron Layman
Shooting Sports Advisor		Steve Crowe
Exploring Executive			OPEN
High Adventure				Don Homce
Venture Promotion			Damon Allen
Training Chairman			Colby Child
Cub Scouts Training			Shawn Matlock
Boy Scout training			Damon Allen

2013 CATOCTIN MOUNTAIN DISTRICT COMMITTEE ROSTER  (page 2 of 2)

POSITION				NAME
Venture Scouts Training		David Place
Varsity Training			OPEN
Wood Badge Training			Billy Noland
Den Chief Training			Doug O' Connor
LDS training Liaison			Paul Smith
	
Vice Chairman, Membership			Debbie Crabb
Join Scouting Coordinator		Becky Stalnaker
Webelos to Scouting Coordinator	Vicky Carswell
Open House Coordinator		OPEN
Charter Organization Liaison		Jim Sundergill
New Unit Organization			OPEN
Chaplain & Relations Chairman		Alan Ashley
Protestant Liaison			Alan Ashley
Catholic Liaison			Amy Spessard
LDS Church Liaison			Ed Fisher
Hispanic Liaison			Magaly Green
	
Vice Chairman, Marketing			Belinda Matlock
The Blue Blaze Editor/Publisher		Linda Sundergill
Publicity Chairman			Jim Robbins
Webmaster				Carrie Stafford
ASMS Database			Steve Crowe
	
Vice Chairman, Finance				Linda Morgan
Family FOS Chairman			OPEN
Community FOS Chairman		Tim Richardson
Popcorn Chairman			OPEN
Roundtable Commissioners:	
Cub Scout Roundtable Chairman	Mike Deegan
Boy Scout Roundtable Chairman	Dan Carroll
Venturing Roundtable Chairman	David Place
IMPESSA Coordinator				Janice Gilsdorf
Charter Organization Rep. Troop 470		Bob Rosato
Charter Organization Rep. Pack 1055		Jim Sundergill
	
OA Youth Rep.					Alex Mayhew
